
INT. BAR - NIGHT

SARAH enters, pauses and looks around. She sees NICK 
sitting at the far end of the bar. As Sarah reaches Nick 
she notices he's staring off, his beer still full.

SARAH
You know they do have more than just beer 
here?

NICK
Oh, hey. Hmm?

SARAH
Buy a girl a drink? Or maybe just give a 
girl yours?

NICK
Oh, sure.

(signals bartender - to 
Sarah)

What do you want?

SARAH
I got this.

(to bartender)
Dirty martini, with Vox, three olives and 
a little extra dirt on the side. 

The bartender walks off.

NICK
You always so... specific?

SARAH
When I know what I want.

NICK
Which I'm guessing is--

SARAH
All the time. So, how you like working 
for Big Brother?

The bartender delivers her drink.

NICK
It's fine. I don't know. Lotta red tape. 
But, honestly it's probably just 
different red tape at the end of the day.

SARAH
(raises her glass)

Here's to the end of the day!
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Nick laughs lightly and raises his glass.

SARAH (CONT’D)
You do know you're gonna have to take a 
drink of that now? It's a law.

NICK
A law?

SARAH
Well if it isn't it should be.

He takes a drink. A long one.

SARAH (CONT’D)
Well, you sure like to make up for lost 
time. So I hear that you gave up a lot to 
come work with us.

NICK
That what you hear?

SARAH
Big government, small group.

NICK
Well I guess you're right.

SARAH
So why give it all up?

NICK
No. The first thing.

SARAH
The first...?

NICK
I like to make up for lost time. At least 
I'm gonna try.

SARAH
Okay, you've lost me.

NICK
R&D costs...?

SARAH
A lot. I believe a "shit ton" is the 
scientific term.

NICK
Well, you should know.
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SARAH
I should. I'm a scientist. Damn but isn't 
that sexy?

NICK
(slightly distant)

You don't need that.

Sarah isn't quite sure how to react.

NICK (CONT’D)
Big pharma is a business. Like every 
other business it wants to make a profit. 
Because it's "Big" pharma is expects to 
make a big profit.

SARAH
Who doesn't love a beach house?

NICK
Antibiotics are, by their very nature, 
designed to be taken for a short term. 
The shorter the better.

SARAH
But not too short.

NICK
Not too short is right. To get the kind 
of payoff they expect from funneling 
money into R&D pharma wants to make a 
pill that you're gonna need to take --

SARAH
For the rest of your life.

He nods.

SARAH (CONT’D)
For a heart condition, high cholesterol --

NICK
Asthma, diabetes, not to mention all the 
psychotropic ones. Or --

SARAH
The painkillers.

NICK
(nodding)

They've practically got their own campus. 
I don't think it's lost on any of the 
other departments that they're the ones 
that host every Friday's 'Burn 'N Turn'. 

(MORE)
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(off her look)
Just think "Frat Party meets Mensa 
Club."

SARAH
Nerds gotta party too. So, wait. I'm 
confused. You left cause you weren't in 
the popular group?

NICK
I left because as far as I can tell 
they're all polishing the windows on the 
Titanic. Doesn't matter how good your 
pain meds are when you're dying of an 
infection that we can't kill.

SARAH
And that's what good ole' Uncle Sam is 
for. Congratulations, soldier - you're in 
the Army now!

NICK
I'm telling you - this is a war we can't 
afford to lose.

SARAH
Hey, we're 'Merica! We don't lose.

(off his look)
What? Sorry, was that racist? I'm never 
sure who comes up with expressions any 
more or if I'm allowed to "appropriate" 
them.

NICK
You're white. You were born guilty. But 
you better be right. We got a sample in 
today of Escherichia coli.

SARAH
Party can't get started without E coli?

NICK
We found mcr-1.

SARAH
Oh, shit.

NICK
Yeah. Which means --

SARAH
Colistin can't even take that down.

NICK (CONT'D)
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NICK
Yeah. An antibiotic that will destroy 
your kidneys eventually and it can't even 
make a dent in this son-of-a-bitch.

SARAH
The patient?

NICK
They're dosing her with everything else. 
I guess we'll hear eventually. Do we 
hear? We never heard at pharma.

SARAH
(Nods) Psych department determined it 
helps maintain worker focus or some such 
bullshit. Well... here's to hoping. You 
gotta raise your glass, Nick. We've been 
through this.

NICK
That's not the worst part. We found the 
gene strand on... on a plasmid.

SARAH
Remind me - chemistry here, not bio.

NICK
It's basically a strand of DNA that can 
easily break off and attach to other 
forms of bacteria. Like a Lego arm of 
death.

SARAH
Oh, you're really no fun to drink with.

NICK
(tilts his glass)

Cheers.
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